
 
 

Letter re. Midnight Prayer and Sunday Services at East Garden 
 
Ki Hoon Kim and Michael Balcomb 
December 30, 2015 
 

Dear Pastors, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

We are writing to let you know that the recently-announced plan for Rev. In Jin Moon to speak at the 

Midnight prayer and the Sunday Services at East Garden will not occur as previously announced. 

 

The traditional Midnight Prayer at the Belvedere Holy Rock, which will be jointly led by our WestRock 

Pastor, Rev. Drissa Kone, and FFWPU USA President, Dr. Michael Balcomb, will occur as scheduled. 

All are welcome. 

 

We are sorry for any misunderstanding or inconvenience this may have caused. 

 

As we enter 2016, let us prepare ourselves to come before our Heavenly Parent in prayer and fellowship, 

ready to both pray and act so that we can achieve the 2020 vision and bring complete victory for our True 

Parents work and for this great nation of America! 

 

Happy New Year! 

 

 
Dr. Ki Hoon Kim 

Continental Chairman 

 

 
Dr. Michael Balcomb 

President 

 

 


